## GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON MRS. PEARL TUSH WILLIAM VOYLES MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

December 13, 1976 School Basement

Robert Gibson opened the meeting. All members of the Board were present. Also present were Ernest Purvis, Janice Gibson, James Harl, Robert Tilly and Dan Cristiani.

Claims were presented and approved for payment.

The treasurer's report as of November 30, 1976, shows a checking fund balance of \$23,745.76. (General \$3,669.88, Localroads \$8,037.90, Street \$7,216.90, and CCIF \$4,821.08). The Revenue Sharing checking fund has a balance of \$2,098.94.

Janice Gibson's water utility receipts for November 1976 agree with the bank statement.

The Board passed a Resolution authorizing the transfer of \$4,000.00 from the CCI Fund to the General Fund.

A \$30,000.00 Certificate of Deposit is being cashed by the Water Utility Office for deposit in the Operating Fund.

The Town has agreed to pay the expense involved in graveling the lot where the street was widened at East First Street between Clark Street and U.S. 150.

Dan Cristiani submitted partial claim against the Water Utility The State Board of Health has given the Town up to 5 years for for his construction in the Featherngill Road areas.

construction on the waste water facility.

A letter submitted by Rita F. Tucker, resigning the position of Clerk-Treasurer effective January 1, 1977, was read by Robert Gibson. A special meeting will be held at a later date for the purpose of appointing a Clerk-Treasurer.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted.

Rita F. Tucker Clerk-Treasurer

President